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Gilford Public Library Board of Trustees
Minutes of the November 10, 2021 Meeting
Draft
Attending: Katherine Dormody, Betty Tidd, Alexis Jackson, Peter Ellis, Diane Tinkham, and Mike Marshall

The meeting was called to order at 10:00 am.
Minutes of our October 13, 2021, meeting were discussed, a motion to accept was made by Mike, seconded by Peter, and all in favor. 
Peter moved and Betty seconded to accept the minutes from the September 22, 2021, meeting with Scott Dunn. All in favor.
Reports

Circulation
More people are using the library but our circulation of materials dropped from last year.  The Instant Book Cart and curbside pickup was very successful last year; however curbside has dropped off this month. Computer usage and program numbers are up and there were 28 new borrowers compared to 17 last October. Digital usage comprised 16 percent of the circulation. YA and graphic novels are down from last year. The collection that had the most unique users was adult fiction at 672 people.  
Programs
Programs have been going well with good numbers but not overwhelming crowds. We have had doors and windows open with spacing for most of the larger programs. The largest adult program was Estate Planning with 31 participants. We actually had to turn away some late arrivals due to spacing concerns. The largest kids program was our Halloween Party with 49 people approximately 20 of those were kids.
Volunteers
Thirty-two people gave 228 hours last month. One of our special needs volunteers passed away a couple of weeks ago and another really good teen had to be let go for taking something from the Children’s Room. We are looking for additional volunteers for the Gingerbread program and Candlelight Stroll. Maria is sending out bookmark/holiday card to the volunteers next month.  
Door Count

Door count was up 58 percent over last October. This is interesting given that circulation is down. Katherine thinks this demonstrates how popular curbside service was last year and also people have come back to regular programs.
Old Business
A.  Pandemic – Gilford is in a high transmission rate category. Apparently Belknap has the highest rate in the state and NH has the highest rate in New England. After discussion we decided to continue our current protocols. Boosters are available for town employees.
B. Friends  – The annual membership letter went out last week and renewals are coming in. We discussed the Trustee representation at meetings through January.
C. Gilford Neighbors – Their funds are in place.
D. Grant - We will find out if we are a recipient of the second round of ARPA funds on December 1.  
E. Little Free Libraries – Closed for the season. A new latch has been installed at the dock location. 
F. Meeting Room Policy – Approved with changes discussed at last month’s meeting. The website links are being updated. Mike moved to accept, Alexis seconded, all in favor.
G. Budget 2022 – November 18 at 6:30 for full Budget Committee review.
H. Garage Repairs – The new driveway will be installed on the 13th. Other work hasn’t been scheduled.
I. Peter and Katherine provided updates on the geothermal system. The water storage tanks are leaking and need to be replaced. Mike moved, Diane seconded, to allow Peter to obtain three estimates and purchase replacement tanks up to $8,000.

J. Candlelight Stroll – The Rowe house is closed so the walking route has changed to include Bacon Drive and the walking path back to the library. We will have horse drawn carriage rides, bonfire, and Santa. Other activities are still being discussed.
New Business    
A. Notary- Arielle is the only notary on staff. We agreed to have Jill obtain her certification.
B. Holiday closures - Closed on November 11, 25, 26. Closing at 5 pm on November 24. 

C. NHLA – Katherine attended the annual meeting. A helpful and enlightening session was presented by a speaker from the American Library Association Office of Intellectual Freedom. The discussion included HB2, the NH state budget bill, that says the teaching of “divisive concepts” related to race and gender is prohibited. The law is general and confusing with draconian punishments to those who violate it and could cause people to censor themselves in having important conversations on race and gender. Another part of the presentation focused on the many groups across the US that are attending school and library board meetings to have books removed and or censored.
D. United for Libraries - Statewide access was announced and is good through September 30, 2022.  This looks like an excellent resource for Trustees and Friends.
E. The Public Library Association conference will be held in Portland, Oregon next March. Katherine will attend. 
F. Personnel – Katherine advertised the children’s librarian position. She received five applications from qualified candidates. She is interviewing. She is also hiring for a temporary 12 week position.
Move to adjourn at 11:17 by Peter, seconded by Alexis, all in favor.

Our next meeting will be December 8 2021, at 10:00 am.

Respectfully submitted,

Alexis Jackson

